Benton Irrigation District
River Pump Station Improvements
Construction Meeting Minutes

12/30/09

Attendees:  Brett Moore, Jim Bolten, Arin Atiyeh, Bill Martinak
Schedule Update


Upper pump station wall concrete to be placed tomorrow with deck next week.  The 36-inch pipelines underway.  Building footings the following week.
Submittals


HVAC resubmittal coming soon.  Submittals needed on block building grout and mortar mix designs.
Old Business

1. Arin noted that the Notice of change of conditions for rock removal in river has actual costs and has submitted for consideration.  Review of this request is almost complete for presentation to the board.  Portadam submitted a notice of claim for late payment, and Emery is working with them to resolve the issue.
2. County will be contacted by Emery about OIE road closure possibilities for 36” pipeline.  County is scheduled for a site visit on this issue 10am on Monday.
3. AP to investigate the 36” pipeline testing requirements.  (After the meeting AP confirmed the testing plan is to have Emery test their contract pipe and then Apollo will test the entire pipeline after it is connected.  Test pressures for Apollo will not exceed the pipeline rating.)

New Business
1. Pump mounting requirements to be verified by Emery.
2. Electrical gear curb on the outside wall may be placed monolithic with the foundation wall if extended to footing.

3. Cathodic protection to be as shown on drawings for 24” and 30” pipe with a 10 pound anode added to 20” pipe instead of a separate design since pipe is ductile iron.

Next Meeting 

Tuesday, January 12 at 1 pm.

